HAINFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on February 10th. 2021 via “Zoom”
Present:
Cllr.L.Rogers (Chair)

In Attendance: County Cllr. D.Roper


Cllr.S.Howes
 Cllr.K.Saggers


    Jerome Mayhew MP    




Cllr.S.Fuller
Cllr.T.Dossor
     








Cllr.M.Bown



Parishioners:   Nil



J.Graves (Clerk)

Mr.Mayhew introduced himself as the MP for the Broadland constituency and then gave an overview of government policies affecting the area. He answered questions on many issues and thanked the Parish Council for inviting him to attend.

a) Public Participation None
b) Police Report Three incidents had been recorded in the parish in December.
c) NCC Report Cllr.Roper said that the precept would once again rise by 3.99% and the biggest source of concern was the funding of adult social care. The Covid pandemic had not adversely affected the Council’s finances. The A140 roadworks at Hevingham should be completed by the end of February. The extensions to working at Spixworth Quarry had yet to be considered. He was asked to discuss with Highways dept. improved signage next to the layby near the junction of Waterloo Road and the A140 to avoid motorists mistaking it for the turn to Hainford.
d) BDC Report Cllr.Neesam was unable to attend but Cllr.Roper said that the GNLP was now under detailed consideration. The solar farm application would be considered by the planning committee at a date yet to be set.
e) Full Council
1. Apologies None
2. Declarations of Interest were noted from Sue Fuller and Kevin Saggers as village hall committee members.
3. Minutes of the meeting on January 13th. were confirmed for signature.
4. Reports The situation with flooding in Dumbs Lane after recent heavy rains was discussed at length. It was recognised that this had been a problem for many years but had worsened recently. It was resolved to ask all adjacent landowners to do all they could to alleviate the problem by maintenance of any ditches which were under their control. Highways dept. had asked for a detailed report to be prepared on drainage in that area and the Clerk awaited the result.
5. Planning No applications
6. Bus Stops The Clerk had contacted NCC who had no objection in principle to the proposal for two stops at or near to the junction of Grange Road and Buxton Road. The Highways engineer at Aylsham would now prepare a scheme with costings for further consideration by the Parish Council.
7. Bus Shelter The Clerk gave an indicative price of around £3,000 to install a shelter at the bus stop on Newton Road. He was asked to obtain competitive prices to bring to the next meeting for further consideration.
8. Citizens Advice Following receipt of an appeal a grant of £100 was approved.
9. Greater Norwich Local Plan This had been circulated to members. Linda Rogers said that policy 74 and the evidence booklet referring to Hainford should be studied. The Clerk would circulate details on how to locate these easily and the Council would formulate their response at the March meeting.
10. Correspondence None
11. Finance The Clerk had circulated details of accrued funds. Cheques were approved for the following:









Norfolk Parish Training
Course Fees



£100.00

Mower Repairs

Minor repair



£35.00

Zoom



Meeting fee



£14.39

Citizens Advice

s.137 Grant



£100.00













Accrued funds other than the Chequers Field account - £30,623.51.



12. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports Tony Dossor asked for the reasons for keeping the QE playground closed be noted in the minutes. The Clerk replied that the decision was recorded in the minutes of October 2020 and the decision was reached after reports from the local police and from the school authorities that social distancing and other covid precautions were not being observed. The Clerk said he thought that an additional cheque signatory should be added to the mandate to cover for sickness and holidays. It was agreed that Tony Dossor should be added. It was agreed that the annual parish meeting should precede the April council meeting on April14th. The Clerk was asked to invite the planning officer handling the Solar Farm application to the next meeting unless the planning committee was to meet before then in which case he/she would be invited to a specially convened meeting with members.
13. Questions from the public None
14. Next Meeting Wednesday March 10th. via Zoom 
